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End of Term One 

How time really does fly. This Thursday, 13 April, marks the end of the term at 

3.00pm  with Friday 14 April being Good Friday.  

Term two commences at 8.55am on Monday 1 May  

 

 
 

Next Step Interviews   

The online booking programme for these interviews has 

now closed.  

If you have missed making an appointment please email 

Cushla Dyson on cushlad@campbellsbay.school.nz by 

Thursday 13 April. No further appointments can be made 

after this date. 

 

 

Year 5 Off to Rotorua 

The school was a buzz of activity this morning as our year five students headed 

off to Rotorua for two days. We wish them all the best for an exciting trip. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

**The first newsletter of next term will be produced on 

Tuesday 2 May.

 

COMING UP 

MON 10 APRIL 

 Year 5 to Rotorua 

WED 12 APRIL 

 Year 5 return from 
Rotorua 

THU 13 APRIL 

 Waterwise 6S 

 END OF TERM ONE at 
3.00pm 

 

MON 1 MAY 

 Term 2 starts at 8.55am 

TUE 2 MAY 

 Next Steps Interviews 

WED 3 MAY 

 Next Steps Interviews 
Room 24 

THU 4 MAY 

 Year 3/4 Rippa & 
Tackle Rugby 
Tournament  

 Waterwise 6G 

 Next Steps Interviews 

FRI 5 MAY 

 Anzac Service 9:30am 

 

WELCOME 

Yuelin Zhu 

 

 

TERM DATES 

TERM ONE 

31 January – 13 April 

 

TERM TWO 

1 May – 7 July 

 

TERM THREE 

24 July – 29 September 
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CBS ANZAC Service 

 

 

Our ANZAC service will be held at 9.30am on Friday 5 May on the netball court.  

If the weather is poor we will hold the service in the hall.  

All parents and supporters are invited to this important event in the life of the 

school. We look forward to seeing you there. 

 

 

Principal’s Awards 

Congratulations to the following children who received Principal’s Awards at 

assembly on Friday 7 April.  

Grayson Coulter (Rm 3), Jake Maskell (Rm 6), Lucy Managh (Rm 7),           

Faaz Kazi (Rm 8), Chloe Lou (Rm 8), Aliza Huddart (Rm 9),                       

Jacob Humphries (Rm 10), Kayla Maskell (Rm 11), Sean Purdy (Rm 12), 

Jannet Cho (Rm 12), Mia Hanton (Rm 13), Miya Stott (Rm 14),                   

Tianyi Lu (Rm 18), Monika Young (Rm 19), Delaney Stephens (Rm 20),        

Yuki Nishimura (Rm 22), Samiuela Makaafi (Rm 23), Sofia Del Monte (Rm 24), 

Neil Xie (Rm 25), Ruby Gilberd (Rm 26), Chloe Ji (Rm 27),                        

Hunter Liggins (Rm 36), Lennix Kelly (Rm 37), Alison Shen (Rm 5B),            

Rory Mulcahy (Rm 5G), James Burrows (Rm 5O), Oliver Stevenson (Rm 5P), 

Sienna Smith (Rm 5S), Andre Sun (Rm 6B), Phoenix Ma (Rm 6O),                 

Cerys George (Rm 6P), Indiana Mahara-Samuel (Rm 6S).  

 

Congratulations to Edan Keeley (Rm 6B) who was presented with Kiwi Spirit 

Award. Well done Edan. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday 12 April 

Sadly we were advised that Kevin Anderson, sports co-ordinator at MBIS, 

passed away early Saturday evening. Kevin has been teaching at MBIS for 

seventeen years and is an ex parent of Campbells Bay School. 

The funeral service will be held in the MBIS school hall at 2.00pm on 

Wednesday – anyone who knew him is invited to join the school at that time. 

Parking will be on the school field. 

 

 

 

 

Police Vetting: Urgent & 

Important! 

Only adults who have had a 

police vet will be able to help with 

school activities from January 

2017 onwards.  

As obtaining a police vet takes 

time, if you are considering being 

available to help with school 

activities in any way in 2017 

please act now, as follows...... 

Please go to the school website 

to ‘Police Vetting for Volunteers 

at CBS’ under Parent Information 

and complete the form and 

attach photocopies as per the 

instructions. 

Please note a police vet remains 

current for three years after the 

date of issue by the police. 

 

 

POOL Keys 

The school swimming pool will 

close on the last day of term one 

– Thursday 13 April. 

We kindly ask that all pool key 

holders return their key to the 

school office before this date. 

Many thanks. 

 

 

CAN YOU HELP? 

Team 6 are looking for a group of 

people to help with cutting and 

sewing the colour bandannas for 

Year 6 camp.  

The bandannas will need to be 

completed by Monday 1 May 

(week 1, term 2).  

If you can help please email 

nicoler@campbellsbay.school.nz.

  

Thanks in advance for your help, 

Nicole Rowland. 
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  We still have a number of unnamed fleeces! 

 

We cannot hold onto these items 

indefinitely so please reclaim your 

property. If these items have not 

been claimed by the end of this 

week, we will give to the second 

hand uniform sale.  

 

 

 

 

 

Mathlete of the Week 

Congratulations to Jack Ji from Room 5B.  

You are Mathlete of the week! 

The Mathlete of the week is the top student in the school who 

has mastered the most concepts in Mathletics. 

 

 

The Theme is “Clean Our Ocean’.  

The aim is to program the diver character to save the fish by collecting the 

rubbish. There are three categories, each with a similar game. scenario but 

starting from templates of differing complexity.  

 Year 3 to 5 

 Years 6 and 7 

 Years 8+ 

Simply dowload the appropriate template from the competition page. Then 

upload it to your Scratch account and start coding your own game- before 

sending the link back to us.  

Entries will be scored on the proficiency of the coding and game creativity.  

Each category winner will receive a Ranger Drone with HD camera for their 

classroom. 

Entries close end of term 2 

For entry details go to: interfaceonline.co.nz/codingcompetition. 

            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

                                                                      

CBS Learning Hub 

Clubs and Events. 

Do you have a hidden talent or 

passion you would love to 

share?  If the answer is yes then 

the learning hub needs 

you!!                                            

We are looking to set up some 

lunchtime activities in our 

wonderful learning hub. It could 

be teaching a small group of 

children how to knit in our hui 

pod, reading your favourite 

children’s stories in our viewing 

hub, or making movies in our tech 

hub. The opportunities and ideas 

are endless.                                 

If you would like to run a regular 

club or one off event in any of our 

learning hub spaces, please 

contact: 

christinem@campbellsbay.school.nz 

 

 

Welcome 

Welcome to the newest addition 

to the Campbells Bay baby club – 

Austin van der Westhuizen. 

Born Saturday 1 April – both mum 

and baby doing very well! 
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Friends of Campbells Bay School - Second-Hand Uniform Sale  – 

Term 2, 2017 

 

The Friends of Campbells Bay School (FOCBS) will be running a second-hand uniform sale at school on Thursday 4 May  

8.00am until 9.00am. 

Helpers for the sale wanted please – 7.45am in PA room to help sell,                                                                           

(email beccahammondslt@gmail.com/text 021 129 5273 to let me know if you are available). Helpers get first pick of the 

items!  

Buyers: Please come to the sale with cash or cheque only. 

Sellers: Please drop off your clothes ensuring you have followed the instructions below: 

 Fill in the registration form which is available from the office or the CBS school website:    

http://campbellsbay.school.nz/wp-content/uploads/2015/08/CBS-uniform-sales-form-for-sellers.pdf   

 Set a price for each item you wish to sell, taking into account the condition of the item. Please price to the nearest dollar 

as this will help with change. As a guide donated good quality uniforms are sold at half the price of new uniforms.  

 Safety pin (please do not staple) a small square of cardboard (approx. 5cm square) with the following information - 

Size, Description, Price. An example is below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 Bring this clean labelled uniform to the school office any day leading up to the sale  

 

Please ensure that you have completed all the registration information and securely attached your pricing tag to your 

items. We need to be able to track each item sold or returned to the registration form to be able to pay you correctly. 

FOCBS will collect 20% of the sale price as a fundraiser for the benefit of the school. After each sale, we will pay you 

80% of the sales price for those items that were sold, preferably via bank transfer or return your unsold items. We aim to 

have this completed within 2 weeks of the sale. 

Donations of uniforms - FOCBS gratefully accept any donations of uniforms, 100% of these sales will be collected for the 

benefit of the school. Please drop off donated uniforms at the school office ( if no registration form/ tags are with items we 

will assume they have been donated). 

 

Queries to Becca Hammond - email – beccahammondslt@gmail.com/ text 021 129 5273 

 

Thank you - Tēnā Koutou 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Size – 8 

Sports Shorts 

$15 

mailto:beccahammondslt@gmail.com/
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The Quest for Improvement 

This week sees me in Singapore attending the World Educational Leadership Summit along with over 4,000 delegates 

from 25 countries. It sounds important and I guess it is. I will be attending with Auckland colleagues from schools such as 

Remuera, Kings School (Remuera), Takapuna Normal Intermediate School and Balmoral. I expect to see a number of 

familiar faces during the next few days along with many faces that will become more familiar during the course of the 

gathering; such is the nature of these events where so much is learned outside of the formal sessions. Rather like school, 

really. The summit promises to bring together some wonderful speakers including Sir Ken Robinson on the topic of 

‘leading a school culture of innovation’. If you ever want to be informed and entertained go to TED Talks (Technology, 

Entertainment, Design) and search for Ken Robinson – he is one of the most viewed of all the contributors and for good 

reason.  

Attending such a gathering in Singapore is not a whim. It is part of the well supported professional 

development culture we are fortunate to have at our school. Placing emphasis on professional 

development is (as it should be) in our school’s DNA. I write fortunate as improving teacher capability 

is fundamental to improving student achievement. The Education Review Office (ERO, 2014) 

acknowledges the importance of teaching capability to accelerate student progress and, as Dylan William (2016) asserts, 

‘increasing the number of effective teachers in our schools will raise achievement of all students.’ Hence, a school being 

committed to on-going teacher improvement is of utmost importance and, naturally, professional development is not 

confined to the principal!  

During this term our teachers have been working (in school and in class) with a maths advisor who has, for a number of 

years, been supporting the continued development of our programmes across the school. On a recent Saturday 12 of our 

teachers attended a whole day training course for the teaching of maths. Later this week our teachers will be working with 

Lane Clark, an educational leader based in Canada, who has been working with the school to deepen the quality of our 

inquiry teaching. A considerable amount of our professional development is ‘school grown’ with teams of teachers 

identifying students with particular needs and devising specific teaching programmes to better meet the needs of these 

students. This is ‘teaching as inquiry’ and is in evidence across the school. Recently Nikki Urlich visited a number of 

schools in Melbourne as well as attending the Future Schools conference in that city. Professional development also 

encompasses improving understanding of leadership. A number of our teachers have gained 

post graduate qualifications in educational leadership and two more are embarking on this 

course of study this year. 

Learning should be a life-long journey. As our world changes so does education. I won’t go on 

about ‘educating our children for jobs that do not yet exist’ but we do know enough about our 

current societal landscape to know that not everything that worked in the past will  either work 

in the future or will be good enough. Our task is always to make informed decisions in terms of what we must retain from 

the past and current practice (quite a lot, actually) and what we need to improve or change 

in order to prepare our children for the next stage in their educational journey. To do that, as 

teachers (and principals) we must engage in our own learning. As ERO said in their last 

review of our school (2016) ‘the quality of teaching is high…………..a continued focus on 

improvement through professional learning and collegial support is a strong feature of the 

school.’ Long may this continue. 

John McGowan 

 

 

Education Review Office (2014) Raising Achievement in Primary Schools 

Education Review Office (2016) Education Review Office Report on Campbells Bay School 

William, D (2016) Leadership for Teacher Learning. West Palm Beach: Learning Sciences International 
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 Sports News   
Any sport queries can be directed to Keri Maunder on kerim@campbellsbay.school.nz 

 

YEAR THREE AND FOUR BOYS HOCKEY- EXTRA PLAYERS NEEDED 

A year 3 boys hockey team is needing two more players and a year 4 boys team is needing an extra 1 or 2 players for 

their winter hockey team. If you are interested in playing and would like to find out more information, please email Keri 

Maunder on kerim@campbellsbay.school.nz 

 

 

Year 6 Boys excel at club cricket 

Congratulations to two of our year 6 boys who have ended their cricket season on a high note.  

Taylor Cansdale Griffin finished as the top bowler for the whole of the North Harbour competition, as well as picking up 

the prize for top bowler for his age group at East Coast Bays Cricket Club.  

Tana Wilson also excelled as a bowler in the competition and finished the season with the fourth best bowling stats.  

Well done boys! 

 

 

CBS Swim Team make it 3 in a row! 

Last Thursday our swim team competed in the North Shore Primary Schools Swim meet at the National Aquatic Centre at 

AUT Millennium.  

Every member of the team did an exceptional job representing CBS both in and out of the pool.  

Twenty three schools competed in the meet and the final results have just come in with CBS taking top school for the 

third year running, winning the meet by 355 points. Both our girls and boys teams did exceptionally well.  

Our girls team finished as the second highest scoring girls team and our boys were the highest scoring boys team with 

755 points. 

 Our boys team points alone would have put  us as 4th place overall.  

Quite a remarkable achievement!  

A full report with individual results will be published in the next newsletter. 
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   Community Notices 

 

KUMON TWO-WEEK FREE TRIAL (15th-31st May) 

Find out how your child can develop essential math & English skills. Register by 8th May to attend a Parent Orientation 

and secure your child’s place in the Free Trial. Kumon Forrest Hill & Takapuna.  

Instructor: Julie Chan, phone: 410 1678 or 021-1670019. 

 

 

The Northshore Embroiderers’ Guild run a holiday stitching programme for children. 

If you are interested email stitchbirdcreate@gmail.com 

 

 

Art in the Holidays 

Drawing and Painting One-day workshop for ages 7 - 12 yrs. 

Imagine parachuting with a dog to keep you company! Kids will create a vibrant acrylic painting of this fun image with 

step-by-step guidance from artist/tutor Eion Bryant.  

Venue: St Anne’s Hall, Browns Bay, Tuesday April 18th, 10am - 3.00pm 

Cost: $50 (includes all materials) 

BOOKINGS: email eion@eionbryant.com, ph. 483 6703 

 

 

THE FLASH BANG SCIENCE CLUB  

After School Classes for children aged 7yrs+ are open for bookings in Beach Haven. Bring science to life with fun filled, 

action packed science and technology sessions. 

For more information and bookings please check out www.flashbangscienceclub.co.nz or email: 

admin@flashbangscienceclub.co.nz 

 

 

Trampoline Holiday Programs Run at North Shore Trampoline 

1 Day program 9am - 3pm 21st or 24th April $60 

3 Day program 9am - 12pm 18
th
 - 20th or 26

th
  - 28th April $120 

www.northshoretrampoline.co.nz/classes/holiday-programmes 

 

 

Holiday Programme Directory:  

You can now find and book into hundreds of local holiday programmes and after school activities through a new website 

called Enrolmy.com.  

It’s a free service to make booking into kid’s activities easier. 

 

 

Milford Sea Scout Group is a NEW Group and has a NEW Cub and Kea Section. We are looking for new 

members aged between 5yrs to 10½ yrs to join us in a varied and exciting programme. We play games, cook, go on 

camps, learn knotting skills, Earn Badges, make new friends and do lots of outdoor challenges. The first 6 weeks are 

FREE to try. NO OBLIGATION. 

We welcome visitors at any of our sessions. We meet on a Wednesday 6pm - 7.30pm at 24 Craig Road, Milford. Please 

phone Christien Griffith on 4181734 or 027 663 6782 email: christiengriffith@gmail.com 

 

mailto:stitchbirdcreate@gmail.com
http://www.youngatart.co.nz/
http://flashbangscienceclub.co.nz/contact-us/
http://www.northshoretrampoline.co.nz/classes/holiday-programmes
mailto:christiengriffith@gmail.com
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Kore Fitness - Term 2 Registrations Open 

Come and join us at our locally run fitness classes. 

Times are Tuesdays/Thursdays 6am at Campbells Bay Hall, Mondays 9 am/Thursday 9.15am at Studio 246 in Forrest Hill 

and Saturdays 7.15am at Kennedy Park. 

Catering for all levels of strength and fitness, there is plenty of variety and plenty of laughs with children most welcome to 

the 9am/9.15am classes. 

Let us help you with your 2017 health and fitness goals. Contact Tash at tashbart@gmail.com for further details. 

Fitness4Kids - After School Fitness Club at CBS! 

Registrations are now open for Term Two 2017!  

Fitness4Kids is an after school fitness programme designed to develop and build your child’s general fitness and games 

skills through lots of different methods including use of hoops, bean bags, balls, scarves, and the parachute.  

In Term Two we will be working with our FitKids to improve fitness and strength as we look towards the 2017 winter 

sports seasons. 

We have two trained coaches to lead, supervise and nurture each child at their specific level. We always have fun and 

parents don’t need to fight 3pm pickup traffic! 

Meet outside the PA Room, Thursdays 3-4pm 

$100 for Term 2 2017 - email Tash at tashbart@gmail.com or Kath at Kathryn@fitness4kids.co.nz 

The holidays are not too far away so grab a few hours to yourself on Wednesday 19th and register your children for our 

Fitness4Kids Holiday Programme. 
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M Sports (Football Kidz) Easter Holiday Football Camps  

M Sports holiday programmes are delivered by our team of highly qualified staff. The camps are suitable for all ability 

levels from beginner to competent. Each day will be varied, stimulating and enjoyable.  

Venues: 

Devonport Primary School, 18 Kerr Street, Devonport, 0624 (9-3pm or 9-12pm) 

Birkenhead Primary School, 77 Mokoia Road, Birkenhead, 0626 (9-12pm only) 

Week 1 of the Holidays: Tuesday 18th April to Friday 21st April  

Week 2 of the Holidays: Wednesday 26th April to Friday 28th April 

Register Your Child: 

Go to footballkidznz.co.nz, click ‘register your child’, ‘holiday programmes’, then ‘book now’ at the bottom of the 

page. Book your child’s place now as numbers are limited. 

Queries: 

Contact adminnorthshore@msports.co.nz or visit our website www.footballkidznz.co.nz 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

BRING FUN, FITNESS AND FRIENDS TOGETHER WITH BODY FIT BOOT CAMP! 

If your goal is to reduce weight or get fit but find it challenging in a gym environment, then our outdoors Body Fit Boot 

Camp could be just for you! 

WHERE:  Mairangi Bay Park, WHEN: Tuesdays and Thursdays 9.30-10.15am 

STARTS: Tuesday 25th and Thursday 27th April 

Our Body Fit Boot Camps are designed for all fitness levels from beginners to advanced. No one gets left behind! No 

machines, no pressure, just great outdoor exercise and fitness training with like-minded people. Experience fun but 

effective workouts continually challenging you, and encouraging your body to adapt (get fitter, get stronger, increase 

tone). 

We offer the best of cardio and resistance training all in one, as well as giving you the opportunity to train alongside other 

like-minded people who are feeling what you’re feeling. 

 Special Offer 1: Bring a friend and get 50% off, Bring two friends and get it for FREE. 

 Special Offer 2: Sign up for 5 weeks and get first week FREE at just $97 

 

Call me on 027 660 4623 to book your spot or email shane@body-fit.co.nz 

***Strictly limited numbers, so be quick to book your spot*** 

 

 

FORREST HILL MILFORD FOOTBALL CLUB APRIL SCHOOL HOLIDAY 

PROGRAMME 

1st Week of the School Holidays Wednesday 19th to Friday 21st April 2017  

Ages 9-13 Boys and Girls 

$110 for 3 days - Single Days cost $45 

Register for Holiday Programmes online on our website www.forresthillafc.co.nz and follow the instructions to register and 

pay for the Holiday Programmes. 

Enquiries: If you have any questions regarding our Holiday Coaching Programme please feel free to contact Karyn Parle 

email fhmjuniors@gmail.com 

 

mailto:adminnorthshore@msports.co.nz
http://amsportstours.us7.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=8c392c5864d2011419866f207&id=c431e4afc6&e=03e31e3c6f
mailto:shane@body-fit.co.nz
http://www.forresthillafc.co.nz/
mailto:fhmjuniors@gmail.com
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